February 2, 2021

Kathleen Joyce, Chair

Licensing Board of the City of Boston
Boston City Hall, Room 809

1City Hall Square

Boston, MA 02201

Re: Transfer of License #LB-98930
from BBK Kitchen, Inc.
d/b/a Zuma’s Tex Mex Grill to
Nando 393 Hanover, Inc.,
d/b/a Nando’s Trattoria
391-395 Hanover Street
Boston, MA 02113

Dear Chairwoman Joyce,

| am writing to you on behalf of the North End/Waterfront Residents’ Association
(NEWRA) with respect to the application of Nando 393 Hanover, Inc., d/b/a
Nando’s Trattoria, for the transfer of a Common Victualler 7 Day All-Alcoholic
License with a closing hour of 2:00 am, currently held by BBK Kitchen, Inc., d/b/a
Zuma’s Tex Mex Grill, at 353A Faneuil Hall Marketplace, Boston, MA 02109. The
applicant seeks to transfer the license to premises located at 391-395 Hanover
Street, Boston, MA 02113, with reduced hours as follows: Closing hour 1:00 AM
Friday-Saturday, 12:00 AM Sunday-Thursday.

The applicant’s premises are described as one large room on the first floor with
seating areas and a bar. The total seating capacity is 42. The applicant’s plans
show a bar containing six seats.

This letter is to advise you that, based upon a supporting vote of the members in
attendance and voting at a virtual online meeting held on January 14, 2021,
NEWRA does not oppose this license transfer application.

Thank you for your attention to the community process. Please feel free to call
me at 617-723-4004 if you have any questions.




Yours sincerely,

Chilf——

Cheryl Delgreco, President
North End/Waterfront Residents’ Association

cc:  Ryan M. Gazda, Esquire
Senator Joseph Boncore
Representative Aaron Michlewitz
Councilor Lydia Edwards
Brett Roman, President, North End/Waterfront Neighborhood Council
Lauren N. Shurtleff, Director of Planning, BPDA
John Romano, Mayor’s Office of Neighborhood Services
Victor Brogna, Chair, NEWRA Zoning, Licensing, Construction Committee




